
UIL RULES AND REGULATIONS FOR HIGH SCHOOL 
REGARDING SCHOOL DISTRICT GRANTED TRANSFERS 

 
Note:  Any questions regarding University Interscholastic League 
(UIL) eligibility should be addressed to the Athletic Director.    
 
If a transfer is granted to a student to attend a high school outside 
of their attendance zone please be aware of the following: 
 
The student that is granted the transfer will be eligible for varsity 
competition at the school in which the transfer was granted.  Once 
that student attends class at that school, they will have established 
their eligibility according to the UIL.   Please know that once a 
student has established eligibility in a high school outside of his or 
her attendance zone, it is considered a transfer (by the UIL) for the 
student to return to the high school designated for the student’s 
attendance zone.   Due to it being considered a transfer by the 
UIL, that student would lose one year of varsity eligibility. 
 
Example 1:  Student zoned for Bryan High but is granted 
a transfer to participate in Gymnastics at Rudder their Freshman 
Year.  If that student drops out of Gymnastics and is required to 
return Bryan High, (the school in which they were zoned).  The 
student loses one year of varsity eligibility according to the UIL. 
 
Example 2:  Student zoned for Rudder High but is granted 
a transfer to attend Bryan High to be in the IB program.  That 
student is eligible for varsity athletics at Bryan High.  If the student 
drops out of the IB program and is required to return to Rudder 
High School (the school in which they were zoned).  The student 
loses one year of varsity eligibility according to the UIL. 
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